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July 28, 2021  

         Sent via U.S. and Electronic Mail 
 
San Joaquin County Board of Supervisors  
The Honorable Robert Rickman 
Board Chair, District 5 
44 North San Joaquin Street 
Sixth Floor, Suite 627 
Stockton, CA 95202 
rrickman@sjgov.org, styrrell@sjgov.org                    
   
RE: Funding allocation for City of Tracy, Temporary Emergency Housing Facility  
 
Dear Supervisor Rickman:  
 
On behalf of the City of Tracy, we are writing to convey our sincere appreciation for your 
leadership and support of the County’s $3.66 million allocation towards the construction of 
Tracy’s first temporary emergency housing facility. Obtaining this funding is a key step towards 
making this much-needed facility a reality in our community. Providing shelter and supportive 
services for those who are experiencing homelessness in Tracy is a top priority for our City 
Council, and your advocacy and the action taken by the Board of Supervisors shows that 
addressing these service gaps in the City of Tracy is a priority for our County, too.   
 
The total project budget for the Tracy temporary emergency housing facility is $6.2 million, with 
$2.56 million already secured through Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) 
Act, Community Development Block Grant, and Homeless Housing Assistance and Prevention 
(HHAP) Grant funding.  The County’s contribution will be used to complete the first phase of the 
project, with completion anticipated in early 2022.  
 
We appreciate your continued representation and support of the Tracy community, and look 
forward to the successful implementation of our Strategic Plan to Prevent and End 
Homelessness in Tracy. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Nancy D. Young 
Mayor 
 
 
 
Cc: Tracy City Council, tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org 
 Townsend Public Affairs, Inc., sgonsalves@townsendPA.com  
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